


No one from the city’s Planning Department ever visited our residence to enquire about future uses of our property.  If 
they had, they would have also done MDS-1 calcula�ons.  Our abu�ng property to the south is considered a viable 
agricultural lot. 

This proposed residen�al site does impact the future use of our farm if allowed.  Enabling this zoning amendment 
reduces or even eliminates my ability to use my AG zoned property as a farm, which it was originally developed for.  MDS 
guidelines should not only govern present farming, but the poten�al for future farming.  Because of this, this Zoning By-
law Amendment should not be allowed.  The proposed dwelling does impact exis�ng surrounding uses. 





With reference to the applicants PJR which states “The reduced 3.0 m side yard setbacks are appropriate given the 
context of the existing surrounding properties.  The existing established tree line along the south property line also 
provides an added buffer from the existing dwelling to the south.” 

These trees will not provide any buffer if they die due to the construc�on of this dwelling.  These mature Pine trees not 
only have deep root systems, but have a mass root system that travels horizontally just below the surface.  They cannot 
be driven on by large excava�ng equipment, nor damaged through digging.   



The image to the le� shows white pegs that represent three 
meters from the property line to the proposed dwelling loca�on.  
The limbs from the trees would prac�cally touch the side if the 
new dwelling if built in this loca�on.  Why would anyone want to 
build this close to these trees? 

The largest tree along the buffer line is 104 cm diameter at breast 
level. As per the Chapter 12 of City of London’s Tree Plan�ng & 
Protec�on Guidelines, Tree Protec�on Zone (TPZ), page 12-10, 
table 12.2, the Minimum Protec�on Distance for Open Space or 
Woodland trees with a diameter of 104 cm, is the drip line, or 12 
cm protec�on for every 1 cm diameter at breast level, whichever is 
greater.  In this case, the TPZ is 12.5 meters.  Since the tree line is 
approximately 1.5 meters from the lot line, the side yard setback 
should be at a minimum 11 meters.  If you allow for a 3 meter 
excava�on, the dwelling should be at a minimum 14 meter side 
setback to protect these trees . 

If the commitee decides to allow the proposed dwelling, I ask you 
to establish a side yard setback of 14 meters.  Even though this 
property is on the edge of the city, it is s�ll the Forest City, and it is 
impera�ve the Commitee  and the City of London protects these 
trees. 

Thank you for these considera�ons. 

Kevin Gowanlock 
 

London, Ontario 




